PAUL C. THOMPSON International President

PICK L. MARCEAU Assistant President

KIM N. THOMPSON General Secretary and Treesurer

## united transportation union



14609 DETROIT AVENUS CLEVELAND, OHIO 44107-4250 PHONE: 216-228-9400 FAX: 216-228-5755 www.ubu.000

December 27, 2007

International Officers
Chairpersons and Secretaries, General Committees of Adjustment
Director and Secretaries, State Legislative Boards
Chairpersons, Provincial Legislative Boards
Secretaries and Treasurers, All Locals
UTUIA Field Supervisors & All Special Representatives
UNITED STATES AND CANADA

Re: Authorized Maximum Mileage Rate

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

In accordance with previous action by the International Board of Directors authorizing automobile mileage allowance consistent with the maximum rate set by the Internal Revenue Service, effective January 1, 2008, the automobile rate will be increased to 50.5 cents a mile up from 48.5 cents a mile.

Fratemally yours,

Paul C. Thompson International President

cc: R. L. Marceau, Assistant President

K. N. Thompson, General Secretary - Treasurer

D. L. Hakey, Vice President - Administration

S. L. Collins, Executive Director of Finance/Human Resources

